ST PAUL'S
LUTHERAN

13 June 2019

RE: YEAR 5 RESIDENTIAL CAMP TO NOOSA NORTH SHORE
Tuesday 13 - Friday 16 August 2019

Dear Parents/Caregivers of Year 5 Students

The Year 5 camp is in Week 5 of Term 3 and this year, we are taking the students to the Total Adventures School Camp
in Noosa North Shore.

As part of the process, we need to collect all necessary information about the students prior to attending the camp.
This includes any dietary requirements, emergency contact numbers, and medical conditions.

Attending camp is an amazing opportunity for your child to bond with the other students, challenge themselves at
various activities and also develop leadership skills which will then progress into the leadership program in Semester 2
and then into 2020.

We would like all Year 5 students to afttend this camp if possible and have had our prices quoted as per the total
number of students in this year group.

If your child is unable to attend the camp, please come and speak to Mr Nicholls, Ms Cottrell or Mrs Kerr as soon as
possible.

The price has been set at $405.00 and costs include the following:

Transport to and from Noosa.

3 nights accommodation in a unit with an ensuite bathroom.

9 meals (from afternoon tea on Day 1 to lunch on Day 4).

All activities — raft building, canoeing, beach awareness, body boarding, beach games, indoor rock climbing,
camp craft and survival skills, lantern stalk, camp fire, mountain biking skills and trail ride, mini Olympics and a
technology challenge.

Online camp payments are preferred and can be made via the Xplor portal at the following link:
stpaulslps.xportal.myxplor.com or cash payments will be accepted at the School Office.

In 2018 with the parent support, we were able to raise a large amount of funds. We will be committed to fundraising
to reduce the cost. Please look for and volunteer your time, cooking skills or donations on the fundraising form sent
home last week. A camp meeting will be held in the Year 5 classroom on Monday 17 June to discuss fundraising
inifiatives and camp information. Credit for fundraising will go on Term 3 fee accounts.

If you are interested in being a volunteer for camp, please see the note that previously went home (expressions of
interest are due back no later than Friday 14 June 2019). Please be advised that every volunteer chosen, must have
a current National Police Check completed. Please note that this can take up to four weeks to be processed.

Permission to attend this excursion is only available electronically via Parent Lounge. Parent Lounge can be accessed
on the school website and the school app. You will require your login details to access Parent Lounge. Please enquire
at the School Office if you don't know these details.

Please complete the Special Dietary / Medical Needs Form and return to your child’s classroom teacher no Ilater than
Friday 12 July 2019.

Thank you for your co-operation.

Blessings

Matt Nicholls, Deb Coftrell & Mel Kerr
Year 5 Agile Learning Lab Teachers
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